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Debate  

The	Effectiveness	of	Cosmetics	Products		
Issue:	Should	the	Personal	Care	Safety	Act	exert	oversight	over	the	effectiveness	of	cosmetics	
products?		 

 

A proposed bill called the Personal Care Safety Act (PCSA) would expand the authority of the Food and Drug 
Administration (FDA) over cosmetics products. The intent of the bill is to protect consumers from cosmetics that 
contain potentially harmful ingredients. The proposed amendments would require the development of new 
regulations and ingredient reviews, estimated to cost approximately $20.6 million per year. According to the 
Environmental Working Group, such regulations are way overdue



years in research and development to determine ingredients that work best. Additional regulation requiring proof 
of their effectiveness would cost firms millions and might require extensive research such as double-blind studies. 
Cosmetics that appear to help but that cannot be definitively proven to do so might be limited in what they can 
claim. In turn, this could cause consumers to miss out on potentiall


